



24 April 2019

Maddison Evans
Committee Clerk
Standing Committee on Environment and Public Affairs
Parliament House
4 Harvest Terrace
WEST PERTH WA 6005

Dear Maddison

Submission | Petition No. 115 - Corner Thomas and Nicholson Roads in Oakford

Last week, the RAC announced the results of the risky road survey with Thomas Road, Oakford judged to be the seventh most dangerous road and alarmingly, the intersection came in as the second most dangerous in the metropolitan area. It is positive that in 2020 the earth moving gear will arrive and construct the solution for the intersection.

My appreciation and compliments on the recent State Government announcement allocation of \$10 million, matching the Federal Government to fund the upgrade of this dangerous intersection.

I encourage the Government to commence works early in 2020.

Yours sincerely

Elton Swarts

Executive Chairman